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MEETING MINUTES / 21 JUNE 2016
ATTENDANCE: 

Present: Sarg, Farley, Armbruster, Bradley, Carroll, Coons, Corsa, Hampton, Lardizzone, McMullen, Newman, Newstadt, Seppala, and Showell.     93.3%
Absences: Smith  
Guests: Vivian Starnes (DAVA), Liz Byers (Operation Stand Down), Dave Strawbridge (DTCC), Kent Johnson (Wilmington VAMC), Jack Tillman, Ed Johnson (KWVA)  
CHAIRMAN’S OPENING REMARKS:
Moment of Silence and Pledge of Allegiance.
Informed Commissioner they can remove jackets during meeting.

Welcomed back Commissioner Corsa.

Recommended forwarding a get well card to Dave Skocik.
Thanked all for supporting the Memorial Day events.
MEETING MINUTES: 

Commissioner Farley recommended changes to his May meeting comments, then a motion for approval and the minutes were approved. 
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Wilmington VAMC- Jim Coty, Public Affairs Officer:
The VAMC is about to open a “short-stay” unit for patients needing physical therapy.
- Eight bed unit

In response to an inquiry, the Coast Guard does not have a start date for receiving benefits.

The number 7 can be pressed on your telephone to connect with the crisis line (after calling the VA telephone number).

On 29 June there will be a Veterans Town Fair (1300 – 1700) and Town Hall Meeting (1700 – 1900).

The Mobility Manager was hired for the Veteran Transportation Services and will work with the Disabled American Veterans.
- Routes and drivers are being worked

(Farley) Are you working to help Veterans who miss their transportation to the center?

- Yes realizing it’s happened in the past we are working to address this issue.

We are reaching out to civilian providers for assistance with the Choice Program through Health Net.

- Provider agreements are being put in place

- Rather than going through Health Net we’d like for patients to be able to contact providers directly

(Corsa) How does a Veteran get approved for this program?

- Electronically through the referring provider

The Traveling Program is focused on treating Veterans who are traveling far away from their residence (VISN) and need medical assistance.

- A mail out will provide information on receiving treatment when out of the area

The Wilmington VAMC newsletter is coming out in June/July.

Oncologists are being recruited from the Thomas Jefferson medical network.

- Treatment will be done in the Veteran’s local area not in Philadelphia (where Jefferson is located)
All psychology positions are filled in both CBOCs.

The Georgetown CBOC is still on schedule for a November opening.

Delaware Veterans Home (DVH) – Bill Peterson, Director: 
The home is experiencing an increase in complaints based on the staffing shortage. 

- We were told to slow down hiring because of state budget issues
There are 129 residents with 119 on the waiting list.

- The waiting list is comprised of applicants who are filing applications
(Corsa) What happens to Veterans who cannot be admitted to the home?

- They go to private nursing home and are sometimes funded by the VA.

Adult Day Care will help take care of Veterans and we’re seeking U.S. Senate support of the program.
- Family can get relief during the day through this program

(Carroll) Can you give a report on the rocking chair plan?
- We are moving forward in securing the chairs through assistance from local agencies/organizations

(Carroll) Can you tell us about the adjacent property?
- There has not been movement on the property as Representative Jaques tried to get the monies into the Governor’s budget
Home of the Brave, Director Jessica Finan: 

Not present
DOL – Veteran Employment and Training Service, State Director, Dave Rich,                                      

Not present
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Suicide Prevention Coordinator, Wilmington VAMC, Kent Johnson
The Mental Health Summit, projected 250 participants, is scheduled for 14 September (0800-1600) at the Chase Center, Wilmington.

- Additional donations/sponsors are needed
Operation Stand Down, Liz Byers-Jiron

The eighth Stand Down is scheduled for 23 September (0900-1500) at the Fox Post 2, Dover.

Donations are still needed to reach the $8K goal (presently at $4.2K).

Volunteers can still sign up as well as Veteran Service Organizations.

Seventeen Veterans have signed up for the Veteran Dental Program. Dentist volunteers have provided approximately $3K in treatment.
First State Women’s Warriors, Pat Cercio

The annual meeting was held on 18 June and the new executives are: President – Sharon Walker and Vice President – Paula Wicher. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Bear Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Armbruster:

Potential contractors for the expansion project were briefed, by the architect firm, on the project.

Millsboro Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Corsa: 

Potential contractors for the expansion project were briefed, by the architect firm, on the project.

Health and Human Services, Commissioner Corsa:

Admin Josh Matticks represented the Air Force during the Wounded Warrior Games at West Point.

Legislative Affairs, Commissioner McMullen

Current bills are not moving as a result of the budget not being passed.
- The tax exemption bill, for Veterans, is of interest 

Commemorative Affairs, Commissioner Showell

The host for future memorial events has been updated.

- Email Commissioner Showell to set up a review

The Commission will contact Ed Perez, City of Dover, to schedule the Dover Veterans Parade.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS:
Commissioner McMullen (AFSA)  
Presented a wreath, on behalf of the Commission, during the Vietnam Veterans Association Memorial Day event.
On 14 June the Chief Master Sergeant of the Air Force Scholarship Board presented 20 scholarships to military family members.

On 17 June the organization held a recruitment event at the Dover AFB Commissary and signed up 10 members. 
Commissioner Armbruster (AL)

The organization hosted another successful Boys State with 110 participants and attended by Mike Bust Deputy Director.

The departmental convention is scheduled for 7 – 8 June at Dover Downs.

The national convention is scheduled for 26 August – 1 September in Cincinnati, OH.

Letters can be found in your packets discussing “no” privatization of the VA medical system.

- Talk with your service organization about asking Congress not to privatize

Commissioner Bradley (AMVETS)

The organization donated $500.00 toward the Freedom 5K.

Commissioner Smith (DELVETS)
Not present.
Commissioner Lardizzone (DAV) 

The organization’s sponsored Wilmington Blue Rocks game hosted 100 veterans.

The new outreach vehicle has arrived.

- The dedication will be scheduled between 7 – 15 July 

On 17 July the organization will host an information seminar for disabled Veterans.
Commissioner Newstadt (JWV) 
The installation of new officers took place on 22 May.
On 28 June Dr. Ivans discussed the effects of PTSD during the monthly meeting.

Point of Order: The organization is a national organization and is attracting new members.

Commissioner Coons (KWVA)
Introduced Departmental Commander Ed Johnson to the Commission.
Attended Commission hosted Memorial and Flag Day events.

The Delaware KWVA will lose its departmental status due to the cessation of Chapter 3.

The organization is providing monetary assistance to a Veteran needing housing assistance.

Commissioner Farley (MCL) 
State legislators declared 25 June Marine Corps League Day at Legislative Hall.

The Commissioner served as guest speaker for the Kent Levy Court POW/MIA Chair Dedication and also served as guest speaker for the Seaford Memorial Day Ceremony.
The MyVA Community charter is complete and the team will move forward.

Over 300 Veterans have been housed as a result of the End Veteran Homelessness Initiative.

Chairman Sarg (MOAA)

The organization continues to monitor legislation on Capitol Hill.

Commissioner Carroll (MOPH) 
The departmental convention was 18 June.

The national convention, Norfolk VA, is 9 -13 August. .

There will be a new Veteran Service Officer at the Wilmington VAMC.
Commissioner Seppala (MOWW) 
Nothing to report.

Commissioner Newman (VFW)

The departmental convention was 3 - 4 June, Claymont DE.
The national convention is 24 – 27 July, Charlotte NC.
Commissioner Corsa (VVA)

The organization hosted the Millsboro Cemetery Flag Day Ceremony. 
Commissioner Showell (At Large)

The Change of Leadership Ceremony (Vice Adjutant), General Berry takes over for General Begley, is scheduled for 9 July.

The welcome home ceremony is scheduled for 10 July / 10:30.

The National Guard Association of the United States Conference is 9 – 12 September in Baltimore MD.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS:

DVTF: 5 requests, 3 granted (60%), $2349.65 awarded, and $55,854.93 balance.

Freedom 5K Event 2 July/0900/Silver Lake (Washington Street)  

21 July Meeting at Buena Vista, transportation will be arranged for Sussex/Kent members.

TERM EXPIRATION:

Corsa – 22 August 2016

Newstadt – 22 August 2016

Showell 4 September 2016

Hampton 22 February 2017
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Recognition for Sen. Ennis/Rep. Jaques (CLOSED)

Director Kirby presented the plaque on 15 June in the Senate quarters. 
Monuments (TABLED)

NEW BUSINESS: 
(Corsa) Would like the cemetery expansion bids to select in-state contractors for the project. Director Kirby will check with the architect firm but isn’t sure about mandating in-state selections.
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION:
(Kelly [representing Seppala]) Reminded everyone that the Delaware Military Heritage and Educational Foundation is located at the Delaware National Guard Site on First Regiment Road (Wilmington).

SPECIAL SESSION: 
None. 
NEXT MEETING:  

Tuesday, 19 July 2016 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:


Buena Vista, New Castle DE 
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